
Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am delighted that the whole school trips went so well. There were problems with the Toboggan at 
Swadlincote but they managed to fix it and everyone had at least one go on it. The leaders at Swadlincote said 
how well behaved the children were. A parent whose child was visiting GO360 asked staff which school we 
were as the children were so well behaved. Well done everyone! 
 
Little Gems will be using both the school and the Football Club for their Holiday scheme this year. The school 
will be used for the pre-school age children. 
 
Please be reminded that school finishes at normal school time on Wednesday. School will not be able to take 
telephone calls over the holiday. All other communication will be answered in line with our Communication 
Policy which can be found on our website. 
 
Gold Award collector card should be kept safe as the gold award stickers will remain valid for the coming year. 
Both dinner money debts and credits will be carried forward to next year. If a child is leaving school but has a 
sibling remaining with us their debt or credit will be moved to the remaining child. Other children leaving 
school have had any credit returned to them. 
 
School reopens on Tuesday 29th August 2023 at 8:45am. The new end of school time is 3:25pm. 
 
May I take this opportunity to wish you all a very relaxing and enjoyable summer. After a busy year we all 
need a good rest. Thank you for your support and we look forward to next year. 
 
PTFA Notices 
Due to a poor turn out it was decided to postpone the PTFA AGM until the autumn term. Please keep an eye 
out for the rearranged date. 
 
PTFA have also decided not to sell ice poles on Wednesday as there was a poor response last Friday. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 
 
 


